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Save the date!

Bryn Mawr
Garden Tour

Saturday, July 16,2016

Junk!

car garage. If you have items to

ordinator@com-

2016 BMNA Events

cast.net. We
are accepting
donations until

We Want Your

e BMNA wants your junk for
our annual garage sale. This
sale is being held at 249 Queen

Ave. S. thanks to Jenny and Rod Carl-
son for the use of their magnificent, 2

donate, contact Patty Wycoff at pwco-

May 2016

April 22 - Bryn Mawr Elementary Family Fun Night 8 PM on Friday,
May 7 - Bryn Mawr Festival of Garage Sales May ©.
May 11 - Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association

Annual Meeting and Potluck Dinner
July 16 - Bryn Mawr Garden Tour
July 21 - Ice Cream Scoop Off
October 20 - Sip and Stroll
October 27 - Bryn Mawr Harvest Dinner
December 8 Anwatin Craft Fair
December 10 - Saturnalia

The BMNA strives to: - Attend neighborhood events (Harvest Dinner,

Join Your Neighbors for
the BMNA Annual Meeting
May 11, 2016 -

ather in the Bryn Mawr Elementary
G School Community Room from 6:00
PM — 8:00 PM for the Annual Member-
ship and Dinner meeting on Wednesday, May
11.

The pot luck dinner starts at 6:00 PM. Don’t
miss out on fabulous hot dishes, salads, side
dishes, and desserts Bryn Mawr style. Talk with
BMNA Board Reps and other elected city offi-
cials about the issues that are important to you,
and best yet, meet neighbors from all over Bryn
Mawr.

The annual meeting starts at 6:45 PM, with an
update from President Kevin Thompson, an
overview of our financial health, and elections
of board members for the next two year term.
This is a time for you to share your hopes and
dreams for our neighborhood. If you're not yet
a BMNA member, you can join at the annual
meeting. Door prizes donated by our generous
local businesses top off the evening.

Support your neighborhood association. See
you at the annual membership meeting!

The Mission of the BMNA

The BMNA purpose is to:

- Strengthen our community.

- Improve the quality of life in our community.
- Foster good personal relationships in our
community.

- Open channels for information and communi-
cation in our community.

- Actively search out opportunities in our com-
munity for improving the quality of life. Then,
through research and discussion, arrive at and
implement courses of action directed toward
the realization of such opportunities.

- Function as a non-sectarian, non-partisan
group to keep the Bryn Mawr community alert
and informed on proposals and activities of the
various civic, commercial and govemmental
bodies, which affect the community.

- Coordinate the activities of the BMNA with
other neighborhood organizations and institu-
tions.

- Represent the feelings and opinions of the
members of the BMNA.

- Provide governmental agencies with an organ-
ization from which they can obtain community
information and reaction to their proposals,
plans and policies.

Board Member Elections
Each year at the annual meeting in May, there
are elections for BMNA area representatives and
officers. This year Areas 2, 4, 6, President and
Secretary are up for election. If you are interest-
ed in being a candidate as an area representa-
tive or officer, email:
jessicasusanwiley@gmail.com or
dwj5757@live.com
Check out the map in the Bugle for the
boundaries for your area. Area rep duties
include:
- Attend monthly board meetings from 7:00 PM
- 8:45 PM on the second Wednesday of the
month.

Sip and Stroll, Saturnalia, Annual Meeting, Ice
Cream Social etc.)

- Attend important neighborhood meetings, i.e.
LRT, Penn Ave remodel, neighborhood revi-
talization meetings
Pass out welcome packets to new neighbors

- Listen to neighbors opinions and weigh in on
issues affecting the neighborhood

- Encourage neighbors to join the BMNA and
participate in neighborhood meetings and
events

- Explore our website to see all the BMNA
activities:
http://www.bmna.org/home.html

Current Slate:

Area 2 Lynda Shaheen, Sue Verrett

Area 4  Joanne Michalec, Chris Etz

Area 6 Barry Shade, Jay Peterson, Vida Ditter
President Kevin Thompson

Secretary Open

Secretary Needed!

Sandra Gay, BMNA secretary for the past five
years, is stepping down. We all thank Sandie
for her commitment to the neighborhood and
diligence in getting the minutes out each
month! Best to you Sandie!

Secretary duties include:

Take, edit, and distribute minutes of the
monthly Executive Board meetings and the
yearly general membership meeting

Maintain the file of all essential reports and
records of the BMNA and maintain files on
BMNA adopted policies and positions.
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BRYN MAWR NEIGHBORHOOD
ASSOCIATION

Board Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, April 13, 2016

7:00— 8:45 PM

Bryn Mawr ElementatySchool

1. Call to Order & Introductions

Kevin called the meeting to order.
Introductions made. Quorum pres-
ent and meeting called to order.
Board Members and Staff Present:
Kevin Thompson-President

Jessica Wiley-VP and Area 3

Dave Holets-Area 1

Lynda Shaheen-Area 2

Susan Verrett-Ara 2

Brian Treece-Ama 3

Dennie Juillerat-Area 3

Chris Etz-Area 4

Joanne Michalec-Area 4

Barry Schade-Area 6

Jay Peterson-Area 6

JoEllyn Jolstad-Bugle Editor

Patty Wycoff-Neighborhood Coordi-
nator,

Jeremy Staffield-Webmaster

Guests Present:

Lisa Goodman-City of Minneapolis
Alyson Quinn-Area 7

Cathy Skalicky-Area 4

Brittany Larson-Area 5

Georgia Cady-Area 3

2. Approval of today’s agenda.
Agenda was approved with addition
of “Discussion of Assisted Fund
Workshop”.

3. Approval of minutes of last
month’s meeting.
Minutes were approved.

4. City of Minneapolis: Coun-
cilmember Lisa Goodman Report
- Street sweeping has begun.

- Yard waste pick up has started.
Leave out with your garbage.
Hennepin Lyndale construction
update. Complete closure of Hen-
nepin right now. Project will be
completed around October. See
weekly email for updates.

- Two variances 28XX Newton Ave
S in-ground pool on a steep slope.

20XX Cedar Lake Parkway build
out.

- Hill Lake Press having birthday
celebration. The Bugle is one of few
remaining neighborhood newspa-
pers. We should let her know if we
celebrate a milestone year.

- Lunch with Lisa-April 27 Joan
Vorderbruggen of Hennepin Theater
Trust topic is Park Lots, public art
installations and other Hennepin
Ave initiatives. May lunch will be
focus group for downtown master
plan for tourism. June Lunch with
Lisa field trip to Given’s Violins,
decades old local shop that is
known worldwide. Space for 40
people. RSVP by calling Lisa’s office.

5. Treasurer’s Report: Kevin
Thompson

Received $10,000 advance on NRP
Phase II. Bugle income only shows
January and February. Printing and
postage expense is for one time
membership mailing. Rent appears
low but it is because we overpaid
previous months. Web development
expenses are tracking budget fairly
closely.

6. Neighborhood Coordinator
Report Patty Wycoff

- Garage Sale has 21 registered sales
so far. Volunteers needed the day of
the sale and Thursday night May 5
to deliver the garage sale list flyers.
Patty will put link to register sales
on Next Door. Police officer has
been hired from 9-1.

- Annual dinner is May 11. Volun-
teers needed.

- Membership drive off to good
start. More people are using Pay Pal.
- Garden Tour is advertised in the
Bryn Mawr School Plant Sale Cata-
log. Will advertise in SW Journal in
June

- Hydrants will be connected May
18. Stewardship contract due to be
renewed in May.

- Downtown garbage will be taken
care of by the Market if we pay
them $35 a month. This is $13
cheaper a month than the city rates.
Motion by Barry, approved

7. Bugle Report: JoEllyn Jolstad
Election slate will be published this
month, hedge updates, promotion

Bryn Mawr
Presbyterian Church
Welcomes You!

Sunday School Classes @ 9:30 a.m.
Age Five Through Third Grade
Fourth Grade Through Confirmation

We Worship Each Sunday @ 10:30 a.m.
Nursery available for children 5 years & younger
during Education Hour & Worship

All Are Welcome Here!

COMPLIMENTARY ADVERTISEMENT In Exchange for BMNA Meeting Space

Bryn Mawr Churr.ﬁ

420 Crdar Lake Road South, Minneapelis MN 53403 + i,l

of garden tour. Jay will submit arti-
cle in May. No one signed up for
rest of year. Chris Etz will sign up
for June.

8. Webmaster Report: Jeremy
Staffeld

Beta link for website available so
we can test it out. He is migrating
content now. Communications com-
mittee needs to meet April 21 to go
over updates of content. Will
request someone to serve as lead
for each section. Hope to have new
site live by end of April. Committee
will recommend someone to host it
as well. There are a lot of photos on
the website. If anyone has any
recent, good photos send to web-
master@bmna.org in as large a for-
mat as possible.

9. Standing Committee Reports
Communications

(Discussion of External Communica-
tions Policy)-Public Communications
Policy regarding BMNA presence
and response on NextDoor and
other social media was approved.
Public speaking for the BMNA is
reserved for President or President’s
delegate. Board members don’t have
authority to speak for the board
other than by a vote.

Schools-

Bryn Mawr School plant sale is
going on now. Overstock sale will
be May 6 and 7. Family Fun Night is
April 22. Everyone is encouraged to
attend. Next School Committee
Meeting is April 28 at 7 pm at Bryn
Mawr School.

Gardens

(Discussion of required NRP reallo-
cation)- Motion to reallocate
$2,420.04 of Program Income from
our Home Improvement Program
strategy (Phase II Housing 1.1) and
$1,095.43 of Phase I rollover funds
from our Improve School Safety
strategy (Phase II Schools 1.2) to
our Improve the Neighborhood
Environment strategy (Phase II Envi-
ronment 1.1). The reallocated funds
would be used to support multiple
public community gardens in Bryn
Mawr. Seconded and approved.

MNDOt representative came to
last month’s regular garden meeting.
Sculptural hedge will probably not
meet MNDOY regulations to help us
fund it. If we did live planting, they
could potentially contribute. Seeking
more neighborhood involvement.

Laurel Triangle-Cathy distributed a
flyer to Area 3 residents to solicit
volunteers. Design is a grove of
trees with ground cover. Simplifies
and less maintenance by volunteers.
Create a gathering spot near bus
stop. Create pocket park. Soliciting
bid from Field. Plans are to install
this spring.

Last Sunday 17 volunteers assisted
with downtown garden beds by
mulching cut outs in the sidewalks.
Jeftrey from Studio 411 brought his
equipment to haul away old soil
and mulch which saved a lot of cost
and time to BMNA.

Looking at purchasing 7 24” by
24” planters and a trough 4 feet by
2 feet to replace the planters that

are in downtown area right now.
Each pot is estimated to be $450.
Nominations-

Lynda Shaheen, Sue Verrett Area 2
Joanne Michalec, Chris Etz Area 4
Jay Peterson, Vida Ditter, Barry
Schade Area 6; Kevin Thompson
President, Secretary vacant
Community Projects-

16 projects submitted. 4 proposed
and were approved: Bee Hotels at
JD Rivers $500, Street Painting
$1500, Buckthorn Removal $1500,
Doggie Waste Station $1200 Another
proposal was for traffic sign that
tells you how fast you are driving.
It's moveable and could be used
throughout the neighborhood. This
idea will be discussed further to see
if it can be purchased with BMNA
funds.

10. Articles of Incorporation

Change - Kevin Thompson
Kevin Thompson moved that the
following text be added to the
BMNA Atticles of Incorporation:

Article XIIT

An action required or permitted to
be taken at a board meeting may be
taken by written action signed, or
consented to by authenticated elec-
tronic communication, by the num-
ber of directors that would be
required to take the same action at
a meeting of the board at which all
directors were present.

Motion carried.

11. SWLRT Update

EIS will come out this quarter. Law-
suit is on hold until EIS is released.
Project plans are about 90% com-
plete and available online

12. Downtown Bryn Mawr Busi-

ness List Sign—Kevin Thompson
Jeffrey from Studio 411 is updating
the sign. Approved request for
BMNA to pay for up to $500 in
updates.

13. Discussion Items, New
Business, Updates and
Announcements

Jessica went to Nonprofit Assisted
Fund Workshop. Mission is king. We
should be measuring the impact of
our mission. At annual meeting is
time to reflect on this. We could
have something at each table.

14. Adjoumby 8:45 p.m.

NEXT BOARD MEETING:

BMNA Annual Meeting, May 11,
2016, 7:00 p.m., Bryn Mawr Elemen-
tary Cafeteria

UPCOMING EVENTS:

Bryn Mawr Festival of Sales,

May 7 & 8, 2016

The BMNA invites and encourages
participation by every resident to
each program, service and event
organized by the BMNA. Should
you require an accommodation in
order for you to fully participate, or
if you require this document in a
diffe rent format, please let us know
by contacting our neighborhood
coordinator at
organizer@BMNA.org at least five
days before our event.




House Selling Tips
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Results

Each office independently owned and operated

Go back to bed.
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REALTOR
He s been around your block.

612-8617-6703

jimkalitowski@remax.net

©1996 James Kalitowski, Realtor.
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‘5 Recycling
Bryn Mawr Recycling Schedule

www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us
/solid-waste
(612) 673-2917

Monday Tuesday
Area 1 May 9
May 23
Areas May 2
4W, 5W, 6, 7 May 16

May 31

Areas May 4

2, 3, 4E, 5E May 17

Use it up, wear it out, make it do, do without. Recycle.

What are you doing this weekend? Why not go DANCING!

LIVE music is more FUN!
i —

II

|

1
THEJLE & E M 74T 4

wwipercolatorsband.com
Cheek our websile & come see us. We'll rock your socks ofT!
Hans Gasterland, drums. Call today: 612-723-5038

s
a

‘_il i
MiLy CITY DEMTAL

JAY WILLIAMS, D.D.S.

O612-377-5740

216 LAUREL AVENUL = MINNEAPOLIS, M 55405

t the April BMNA Board
Ameeting, City of Minneapolis

Councilmember, Lisa Good-
man reported on the 40th anniver-
sary celebration of the Hill and Isles
Press. This sparked a conversation
about how old the Bugle might be.

The Bryn Mawr Neighborhood
Association by-laws were adopted
in May 1976. It seemed likely that
the Bugle preceded this date, since
they are referenced in the by-laws.
That would make the Bugle even
older than 40 years! Makes me think
we should be planning something
for the Golden Anniversary. (Can
one put in a calendar reminder, that
far out?)

According to “From the Archives”
contributor, Kevina Munnich, the
first edition of the Bugle was print-
ed in the fall of 1975. There are
copies of it at the Central Library
and MN Historical Center. T will
have to make an effort to get out
and see one. It would be interesting
to see what they wrote about.

The earliest edition that I have is
April 1982. It is fun to see the sto-
ries about the Bryn Mawr Festival of
Garage Sales and the BMNA Annu-
al Meeting, Board Elections, and
Potluck Supper. Apparently we also
had a resident cartoonist. T will try
to feature some of those drawings
in future editions.

Helen Nelson was the editor (it
was her family which sent me the
back issues) and a staff of 16! There
are several familiar names on the
masthead and BMNA Board. How
lucky we are to live in a place
where so many people are commit-
ted to serving the community.

This month, in addition to the
two BMNA events, the neighbor-
hood is rolling out its new website.
While not nearly as historic as the
Bugle, it aspires to be a place where
people can quickly get both neigh-
borhood archives (including Bugle
issues dating back to 2009) and up-
to-date information on BMNA proj-
ects and events. It was designed to
be easily navigated on mobile
devices so hopefully, people will
feel they can rely on it whenever
they are looking for something
related to Bryn Mawr.

You can read more about the
website on page 7. Thank you so
much to the BMNA Communica-
tions Committee and our webmas-
ter, Jeremy Staffeld for all the work
on this project. Please take time to
explore the new site (it will have
the same address as the old site,
www.bmna.org) and email any
ideas or feedback you may have to
webmaster@bmna.org,.

Happy Spring!

- JoEllyn Jolstad, bugle@bmna.org

Be part of the Bugle!

BUGLE NOTES  FASCINATING FOLKS ¢ PHOTO FEATURE
* QUT & ABOUT ¢ YOUTH & SCHOOLS ¢ PARKS ¢
BUSINESS SPOTLIGHT « ENVIRONMENT « GARDENS
Email your neighbor news fo bugle@bmna.org or
drop it in the Bugle Box at the Bryn Mawr Market.

/

o

WEEKLY MEETINGS OF ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS
are held at Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church,

Cedar Lake Road and Laurel Avenue,on
Tuesdays at 7:30 p.m.

All interested people are invited to attend.

\

)

Best

NORTH END HARDWARE
Exceptional
Service

Have a job?
We have a Tool.

Northend Rental
Just Rent !

NORTH END HARDWARE & RENTAL

al PENN and LOWRY
Hours: M-I, 7 a.m.-&:30 p.m.; 5at, 7 a.m.-5 p.m.

Darryl Weivoda, Owner

612-529-9151 = Northendhdwri@aol.com
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“From the ARCHIYES

This month, the Bugle is republishing an article from January 1978.
If you bave bistoric info rmation or photos that you would like to share with the Bugle, please

email Kevina Munwnich at kmunnich@gmail.com.

MEET MES. ROMARC. . . AND MOEE
OF BEYN MAWR'S HISTOHY

In 1978 Mre, Frank Romano of 201 Queen
Ave. 3o. will have lived in Bryn Mswr for
gixty years. Born in Germany eighty-
five years sgo, she was brought to Minne-
apolis when ghe wa= two. Her lmsband,
Frank Bomano,.came from Italy and with
hig oopusin operated the Mantico Megagoni
factery in Bryn Mawr at Cedar Iake Road
and Morgan where Spot TV iz located,
According to Mrs, Homano, Mantico's

mads a very popular brand of macsroni,
spaghettl, apd egg noodles from the hard
durum wheat raleed cn the prairies to

the weat.

Romenoe moved to Brym Mawr in 1918, built
their present house, ralsed two children,
one of whom 1s Mrs. Al Hadokowitz of

205 Queen Ave. The girls attendsd the
new Baellica school. Mre, Homans refef-
bere that the Laveon cow was tethered
acroas the sireest, how her children ex-
plored in the Halloran Farm pasture
vheres Anwatin School is located. Idke
all the "pld timers", shs remembers

how halpful "0ld Spencer"” the motorman
ont the rickety Brym Mawr strestear was
with all of his passengers, She recalls
astories that Spencer would delay hiz lsst
trip inte town from the streetear turmn-
around at Oliver and Laurel so that young
men oourting Bryn Mawr gixls wouldn't
bave to walk all the wey back to town.

While the Romanos drove a Ford car, they
didn't hawve to unse it regularly for

moat of their shopping wae done at White's
Grocary and the other stores at Pemnn

and Cedar Lake Road,

In a way the Homano's illusirate the fact
that available land was the basic ingred-
ient of commmnity growth., For yeare they
lived on Kicellet Isgland cloas to work,
schools, and friends in the Esstman Block
apartmente. During the winter fresze-up
they would even walk across the river

iee to attend Our Lady of Lourdes church
which still dominates the view on the
eazt side., However, they and several
other families such a8 the Drews and the
Mondenge left the island in the early
1900'e and moved to where lots were
ayailable in Bryn Mawr at the time,

9o too, in 1851, some sixty years earlier,
the New Hampeshive farmer Mr. Baseett

took up farm land omn the west bank of

the Mississippi, near the mouth of & beau-
tiful oreek that now bears his name. Hs
wag a part of the "Yankee" immigration
into Mimmesota, and he bought the awail-
gble land.

Bryn Mawr to 2 fair degree represents Minn-
egota history with its early "Yankee" and
Permeylvania owners giving the commmm-
ity its original settlers as well as

itz name, Then came the settlers from
Northern and Centrel Purope who after
getting joba and "getting on their feet”
wers able to tuy lots and build modest
homes in this neighborhood. FPerhaps the
last nationality group to come to Brym
Mawr were the Fimnish people, and now
they too are dispersed to other areas

of available land.

30 oure is = community not toc far re-
moved from our "Yankee" ond our immi-
grant roots, a neighborhood proud of
ite heritage a= well 28 its present
diversity.

Alan 3Hruce

I’'m gathering information about the homes (and fami-
lies) that had been in the Bryn Mawr Meadows
through the 1960s. Some of those families stayed in
Bryn Mawr after their homes were demolished for the
park expansion. If you would like to share your story,
please contact me: Kevina Munnich -
kmunnich@gmail.com. I think it’s important to record
this history before we forget...

ROLAYNE'S
HAIR DESIGN

Juliette
H_I Paul Mitchell products

408 Cedar Lake Road
012.377.4179
Hair culs, color, style and product.
Appointments & walk-ins welcome!

Nancy
Organic products
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trappings

JOIN US FOR THE
BRYN MAWR FESTIVAL

OF GARAGE SALES

'[51-111 Mcaﬂ

Receive 20% oft

all regular priced
items at trappings.

from 17
& live It;l_Pc

Jaminson Murphy !

Enjoy brew sampling
ils Brewing

- ' % MOHN-FRI: 100 aH - &E:00 vm
1|_; NSATURDAY: 11:00 aM - 500 PR
JELINIJA':"' 12: 00 aM - 400 pe

Lutepils

n SHOPTREAPPINECE

{'_umiﬂd fun for men. 404 Penn Avce. 5. Mpls. MN

Community Projects Approved

our community projects were
Fapproved at the April 2016

BMNA Board meeting. Ideas
for projects that will improve our
community were solicited from
neighbors during January, February,
and March of this year. There were
16 very intriguing projects suggested
this year. The Community Project
Committee created a prioritized list
from these and projects suggested
over the past 9 years. After evaluat-
ing all the suggestions, using the
established criteria, we recommend-
ed the following four projects:
¢ Bee hotels constructed at JD

Rivers Children’s Garden

e Street painting for traffic calming
e Buckthorn removal
e Doggie waste stations

Each of the approved projects has
a leader willing to follow through.
The construction of the bee hotels
was proposed by Boy Scout Michael
Dickson for his Eagle Scout project.
A number of neighbors have pro-
posed street painting for the last few
years; Beth Tu mbull has agreed to
spearhead the exploration of this
idea. The buckthorn removal project
continues a partnership with the
Park Board for eradication in Bas-

sett’s Creek Park, and five doggie

waste stations will be placed

throughout the neighborhood.

Watch the Bugle for further informa-

tion as these projects develop.

Criteria for community projects include:

- Is it possible (politically, physical-
ly)?

- Does it meet the budget ($0 -
$5000)?

- Is it sustainable long term?

- Does it have neighborhood wide
impact?

- Is there leadership (an identified
neighbor) to get the project done?

The committee keeps a running
list of recommendations, and all
ideas are considered. We appreciate
the suggestions made and hope you
will submit ideas for future projects
to jessicasusanwiley@gmail.com , or
612-374-3481.

The BMNA Community Project
has been in place for the last nine
years. Committee members include:
Steve Harvey, Area 7; Jay Peterson,
Area 6; Joanne Michalec, Area 4;
Jessica Wiley, Area 3; Susan Verrett,
Area 2; Kevin Thompson, BMNA
President; Patty Wycoff, Neighbor-
hood Coordinator; and Nick
Cichowicz, CPP chair.

Bryn Mawr Neighhorhood Association Calendar - May 2016

All meetings are open - everyone is welcome. Neighbors are urged to attend and participate in meetings and activities of special interest to them.
Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association and its committees meet at Bryn Mawr Elementary School during the school year, unless otherwise noted.

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesiay Thursday Friday Saturday
Bryn Mawr Anwatin marching Festival of Garage
PTA Plant Sale pickup, | Band, 2:45pm Sales
2:30-6:30pm Bryn Plant Overstock Sale?
Mawr School
Festival of Garage BMNA Annual
Sales Potluck Dinner,
6 PM at Bryn Mawr
Elementary in
cafeteria
ROC Meeting,
6 PM, Harrison
Community Center
The Wiz, 7PM at The Wiz, 7PM at
Anwatin Middle Anwatin Middle
School School
Memorial Day
Holiday
BMNA Festival of Garage Sales, May 7
BMNA Annual Meeting and Potluck Dinner, May 11
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y the time you read this article, at the end
Bof April, the new and improved Bryn

Mawr Neighborhood Association (BMNA)
website will be up and running at www.bmna.org
. The BMNA hired a local web design firm, West-
werk, to develop the new website. The new site
was made possible with BMNA monies paired
with the work of our BMNA Webmaster and con-
siderable hours of time from volunteers; all to
ready the website for public consumption.

We are proud of how the site turned out and
think that it provides a warm and welcoming
view of Bryn Mawr. It is informative and helpful
for both new residents and also for those who
have lived longer in the neighborhood. The new
site has major categories for Our Neighborhood,
Gardens, the Events Calendar, the Bugle, Projects
and Programs, plus information about the Bryn
Mawr Association, itself. From the website you
will be able to contact our officers or area reps
and directly donate to the Association through
our PayPal page.

We hope this will be your first stop for official
updates on happenings in the neighborhood. We
intend to provide information on relevant city
activities that affect Bryn Mawr and also neigh-
borhood projects that the BMNA is facilitating.
We provide links connecting to the Bryn Mawr
Facebook page, which is also supported by the
Association, and to the Bryn Mawr NextDoor site,
a popular social media site dedicated to Bryn
Mawr information.

The Our Neighborhood section will provide
information about activities in our schools and
our parks, plus contact information for our vari-
ous elected officials.

The Bugle link provides digital copies of the
Bryn Mawr neighborhood newspaper which is
published monthly, except for January, and
includes copies going back several years.

The Events Calendar will provide details about
monthly meetings, special neighborhood events

WAL B NI AW SISO

Bryn Mawr Soap

On sale at Bryn Mawr Market
and Twin Cities area co-ops

Oun Neighbarhsod

e
HOTICE: Manthly Mesting Wednstday T00:-0:45pm Bryn My Elemantary Cafeteeis

EMHMA Communications Commities

Lo i

Bugle Mamiarship Adsocialion

such as the May Annual Meeting, the Harvest
Dinner, the Sip and Stroll event and Satumalia.

Under the Association link we introduce you to
all of your Board members, archive many years
of Meeting Minutes from the monthly Board
meetings and provide the articles and by-laws
that govern conducting neighborhood business.

Our new site provides detailed information
from our Garden Committee, including informa-
tion about projects in the works for 2016 and vol-
unteer opportunities. It will also be a place to get
detailed information about the Bryn Mawr Gar-
den Tour coming this July.

When you take a look at the new site, we
hope you will value the helpful information and
enjoy the colorful look and positive view of our
neighborhood. To keep this fresh look, we ask

for your help in providing updates, events and,
especially, any photos that show life in Bryn
Mawr throughout the seasons. If you have photos
to contribute, please contact Jeremy Staffeld at
webmaster@bmna.org . This will help us build a
gallery of Bryn Mawr images to highlight the

g reat neighborhood in which we live.

We are so fortunate to live in a neighborhood
with a long history of activism and strong resi-
dent participation. We are fortunate to have
neighbors that come out to volunteer. We are for-
tunate to have a neighborhood that people want
to live in. Our new website tries to capture all of
those positive aspects and keep you connected
to this wonderful community. Come have a look
at www.bmna.org .

- Jay Peterson, Communications Committee Chair

612-374-3613

——————————————y

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association |
Membership - 2016 |

>Q The BMNA does not charge dues. Please consider making a financial contribution of $35
I or more along with your membership. BMNA is a 501C3 tax deductible organization.

I Yes, | want to help the BMNA by making a financial contribution of:
Other

$35 $50 $100

oEN HI(
N (s

DENTISTRY

We'll make you smile!

Name(s):

Address:

Phone:

Dr. Eordice Beinhold  Dr. Peter Hindoe
Dr. Chas 5almen  Dr. Jane Puntillo

E-mail:

Please mail to:

2915 Wayzata Blvd.

-

Help us save postage by including your email address — we'll send your receipt to your inbox. If
you don’t have an email account, no problem, we'll still promptly mail your receipt. . Check should
be made payable to BMNA, For security please do not leave memberships at the Market.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association

Minneapolis, MN 55405-2145

|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
L

- Visit BMNA.ORG for a link to
membership information.

http://www.bmna.org/bmna/membership.html
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@cinating
olks

By Anna Quirk, Area 6

Fascinating Folks—Gerry Seiler

is month, in honor of the
Bryn Mawr Festival of Garage
Sales, I wanted to interview

Gerry Seiler of Cockadoodledoo
Gifts. His sale during the Garage
Sale weekend is famous—being
right in the middle of the action
helps. Gerry has been a fast friend
and great neighbor to me. My hus-
band and T moved to the neighbor-
hood three years ago and right
away, Gerry recognized us by name,
when we came into his shop for a
greeting card to or to find a unique
gift for a friend or relative.

The Shop
Gerry Seiler
of Cockadoo-
dledoo Gifts —
named by his
daughter
Kathryn, for
Gerry’s love of
anything to do
with roost-
ers— calls his
mix of items
in his store
“Nostalgia
meets New
Fun”. He carries mostly new gifts

very stressful
and time
consuming,
\\ W but Gerry’s

| clients come
back to him
time after
time because
of his integri-
ty and trust-
worthiness
when it
comes to
their valu-
ables. He
can offer the knowledge and expert-

All in all, Gerry is really good at
what he does. He often treats his
sales like “events”. One estate sale
he did, he threw an evening sale,
the client had a lot of cut glass and
other pieces that shone in evening
candlelight. He brought in wine and
had the estate sale from 4-9 in the
evening. It was a great success!

Gerry is the father of two adult
children, Kathryn and Sam, and
likes to spend time with his partner
of four years. Check out Gerry’s sale
at the Festival of Garage Sales! He’s
been collecting pieces all year for
this one weekend!

(greeting cards, candles etc.)
but also has an eclectic array
of vintage items mixed into
the space. When asked how
he chooses his products, he
says that he carries what his
customers like or ask for. He
apprciates and always
encourages customers to

o fler suggestions of things to
carry. He’s very open to the
whole customer experience.

Estate Sales

Gerry also does estate
sales. His passion is still the
retail side of Cockadooledoo,
but he has been helping with
estate sales for 20 years. He
wants to be there for his cus-
tomers in their time of need.
Having an estate sale can be

ise to get a sale up in running.
Recently, he worked with a
client who had a house chock
full of memorabilia from their
99 years of life (and still liv-
ing)) Gerry advertises the sale
in a variety of places, but the
day of the sale, people are
lined up waiting to get in.

I asked Gerry what people
buy at his sales, and he says
“by Sunday night, they will
buy everything down to the
last roll of toilet paper”. He
calls these days, “paperclip”
days, since people will buy
even the last paperclip left in
the house. He says the weird-
est thing he’s sold was a
toaster with the cord cut oft.
The sale-goer thought that
maybe they could fix it.

Call Minneapolis 311 for information
Weekdays 7 AM to 7 PM
Weekends 8 AM to 4:30 PM

Minneapolis ) ) )
. i Minneapolis 311 is more than a phone

number. It's also a 24-hour online resource
for access to City services.
Minneapolis311@minneapolismn.gov

Minneapolis Audubon Society Monthly Events

Friday, May 13, 2016 at 1 p.m.
GOLDEN FAGLE FESTIVAL IN MONGOLIA — RON WINCH,
PHOTOGRAPHER

Join the Minneapolis Audubon Society for food and fun at the Bryant
Square Neighborbhood Center, 31st & Bryant Avenue S, just one block south

For more information call 763-533-8381.

of Lake Street, easily accessible via the #4 bus, which runs every 15 minutes!

__ﬂ—————i

1200 Glenwood Ave. N.
Minneapolis, MN

www.northwesterntire.net

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 6/1/16.

S e R R e R . . N R TR T DN N W W T W e me

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 6/1/16.

— | R N | —
{L " ServiceSpecial [
| L 5 =

" ] i P o
L5 1 fh-'ul |1'E|F ™ Any Service !
. U UINT  over*100 1
n o H +m T T i |
$ 95 5 ) ﬂﬂ{:‘ T Any Service !
I 0 0’ ZUSSURTE Tovers200 o
. . (1] OFF ([} 5 = ,;:“:IU Fr _.'.'l.n':lf Servica 1
(up to 5gts non-synthetic oil) 1l | EL— = f“ |~ Over®500 j
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers. | I Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers. ! Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers. |
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 6/1/16. Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 6/1/16. Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 6/1/16. |
e | e - em omm ok e e e em e e o mm o owm ww o
------ - _E_E_ N N N NN BN S S me e e mm e e o= o |
1 ' Ii
i ] I|
i I I
» FREE Brake & |
) 95 " Inspections " Stopinfora !
—_— I] p i il
: " FREE estimate '
I estimate !
I‘ il I
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers. I_ Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers. Il I
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Bryn Mawr Garden Committee

ryn Mawr is highly recog-
Bnized as a Minneapolis

neighborhood surrounded by
city parks.

Another valued characteristic is
the fact that there are 35 community
gardens, plus an addition of eight
decorative planters (to be installed
in May) lining the sidewalks in the
Bryn Mawr business node.

The Garden Committee is an offi-
cially sanctioned volunteer group
of the BMNA. The group is
focused on organizing interested
neighborhood volunteers to assist
with the annual maintenance of the
35 gardens and planters in Bryn
Mawr.

In the past the community gar-
dens have been maintained by a
dedicated Garden Group. Over the
years this committed group con-
tributed to many to the gardens we
enjoy today and the group deserves
many thanks. Unfortunately over
the years many of the members
have move out of the neighborhood
or frankly bumed out from the
amount of time and work the gar-
dens require.

The BMNA Garden Committee
was formed in December, 2015, and
has been meeting regularly since
fommtion. The committee has cre-
ated the following the priority list of
garden projects for the 2016 grow-
ing season:

1. Develop and implement the
next evolution of the Bryn Mawr
Hedge. The hedge project is still
in the planning process.

2. Laurel Triangle: A plan has
been developed and is in its final
approval stages with city depart-
ments. Work should commence
soon.

3. Downtown Bryn Mawr boule-
vard gardens and new planters.

This project has begun and will
bring more volunteer opportunities
as we move toward planting the
gardens the week of May 9th.

4. Penn and Cedar Lake Road
intersection, Northeast corners: (In
front of Bobby and Steve’s) Eight
boulevard gardens and one large
elevated stone planter.  This proj-
ect is being bid on by landscape
companies.

The Upton Garden (corner of
Upton and Cedar Lake Road) is
great example of a beautifully main-
tained community garden.  The
Upton Garden was designed,
installed and is managed by volun-
teers who live in the immediate
vicinity. The Garden Committee is
asking for more neighbors to volun-
teer throughout Bryn Mawr to help
improve and keep up the 35 gar-
dens and eight planters.

How you can help? Join the
Garden Committee. Share your
ideas about what the next “hedge”
should look like. Volunteer to
maintain one boulevard garden.
The average boulevard garden is
12 feet by 5 feet. Help water a
garden in rotation with other volun-
teers. Just some of the possibilities!

There are two Garden Committee
meetings in May: Monday May 9 at
6:30 pm and Tuesday May 24th at
6:30 pm. Our meetings are at
Uptown Plumbing Community
Room on Penn and Cedar Lake
Road. June meetings are Tuesday
June 7 at 6:30 pm and Tuesday June
21 at 6:30 pm. Your ideas and help
are greatly needed. The gardening
season is just beginning, please join
us!

- Garden Committee Chair
Dennie Juillerat

dennie juillerat@bmna.org
612-850-5658

Laurel Triangle Garden Redesign

group of Area 3 residents
met in April to review design
ideas for the Laurel Triangle.

Currently the plan is to plant a
grouping of Autumn Blaze Service-
berry trees, reuse the existing stone
bench to create a seating area, and
plant the remainder of the triangle
in shade/drought tolerant perenni-
als. We are still waiting on a tree
planting plan approval from the
Minneapolis’ Forestry Department.

The two metal garden obelisks
will be reused in the Laurel garden
and used to support climbing annu-
al vines. Attempts will be made to
salvage some of the existing peren-
nials for reuse in other community
gardens.

The Ash tree located on the cor-
ner of the garden is marked for
removal. Minneapolis Forestry has
informed us that the tree will not be
removed until late summer or fall
therefore, improvements near the
Ash tree will not be completed until

after its removal. Our goal is that
the remainder of the garden will be
completed by mid-July in time for
the Neighborhood Garden Tour.

Field Outdoor Spaces has been
contracted to help with the “heavy
lifting” aspects of the design. They
will prepare the new beds, create
the seating area and plant the trees.
We will be soliciting volunteers after
the new beds are created to help
plant the perennials, water the new
plantings and plant spring bulbs in
the fall. If you would like to partici-
pate in the replanting please email
Jan Wagner janwagner4@me.com
and she will contact you when the
work parties are scheduled.

Thank you to Area 3 residents Jan
and Joe Wagner, Jerry Krause, Ellen
Abbott, Fiona Lockhart and Mark
Smith for offering to help with the
ongoing maintenance of the garden!

- Cathy Skalicky - BMNA Garden
Commiittee

May 3, 2012 3 inches rain in cloudburst. Chorus frogs singing their

approval from every pond and pot-hole.

Bryn Mawr School plant sale fundraiser 2:30-6:30 PM in
the parking lot, then moving to downtown Bryn Mawr
for the next two days. The grower promises neonicoti-
noid-free stock. Support our school!

May 5, 2016

May 10, 2011 High 88 °, strong thunderstorm with the largest hail-

stones I've ever seen, 2 1/8 inches in diameter.
May 18, 2008 Goldfinches mottled, half-way between their drab winter
and bright yellow summer plumage.

May 21, 2016  Full moon, the Ojibwe budding plants moon.

Space and guidance to create a new path for yourself
and be the best version of YOU!

TALIA JACKSOM, PSY.D
Licensed Psychologist

Bryn Mawr Office:

2600 Wayzata Bhvd N
Minneapolis, MM 55405
dr.aliajackson{@gmail.com

&12.709.7153

| offer bath long-term insight-oriented therapy ond soltion-foased
therapy to heip clients with g range of Bsues related to relationships,
moods, emotional and physical isswes, ond [ife crowmstonces.

| believe in the power of mindfulness to reduce stress, os well as
cognitive re-framing of old and unproductive thought patterns to help
you cultieete @ more joyfl and compassionate workd view,

GORING LAWN CARE

Speing will come & when it does — be ready! m

= Lawn Aeration - 560 per yard (355 if mention Bugle)

= Dwverseeding - 330 (most yards)
- %120/ month
= Femilization & Herhicide - %170 for the program

= Weekly lawn mowing service

Call or emanl (o gh'-: your lawn a breath ol fresh air!

l.ucas Gorng

[Bryn Mawr residend

(763) 45384321
goringlawncare@yahoo.com

WWW roNnirl awne sre. com
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Neighborhood Turns Out for Fund
Raiser at Cuppa Java

hosted an event to help support

Anwatin Middle School. Special
thanks go to owners, Bob Gillem
and Jeff Swanberg, and all their
employees too. Cuppa Java’s gener-
ous donation of $367 will be used
to support Anwatin’s band. We are

In mid April, Cuppa Java Cafe

currently fundraising to buy a set of

(photo right)Kord Petrik
takes orders from
Anwatin students.

(photo below): Anwatin
students excited to stop
by for an after school
snack.

steel drums and this is donation gets
us off to a great start. The students,
families and staff appreciate the sup-
port of Cuppa Java as we work
together to make Anwatin a strong
school for all.

Submitted by Cindy Christian,
Co-Chair of Anwatin’s Parent Group
(PASS)

SUPPORT THE BMNA!

We have some of the cheapest rates around!
Why don’t you advertise in the Bugle?!!

Display Ad Rates Page Size Residents ~ Non Residents
FullPage .............. 10"wX 16"h ...... $260 ...... $300
Half page, horizontal A10"wX 778" .. 8135 ... $155
Half page, vertical ....... 47/8"'wX 16"h ... 8135 ...... $155
Quarter page, horizontal ..10"w X3 7/8"h ..... $70 ....... $80
Quarter page, vertical ....47/8"wX77/8%h ...$70 ....... $80
Quarter page, 3-column ..7 3/8"w X 525"h ....$70 ....... $80
Quarter page, I-column ..23/8"wX 16"h ..... $70 ....... $80
3-column, 1/4 high ...... 73/8"wX37/8"h ...$50 ....... $65
Sixth-page vertical ....... 47/8x63/8 ........ $50 ........ $65
Eighth page, horizontal ...47/8"wX37/8"h ...$35 ....... $45
Business Card, horizontal 4 7/8"w X2 3/8"h ...$25 ....... $30
Business Card, vertical ...23/8"wX37/8"h ...$25 ....... $30
Inserts ................ 8S5"WX 11"h ...... $145 ...... $170

(Inserts must be printed by you,double or single-sided.)

Full-Color Now Available!

$80 in addition to ad placement fee (above)

Classified Ad Rates:
$4.50 minimum (4 lines, gprox. 40 characters per line)
$.50 per additional line

Ads are due the 20th of each month and should be
camera-ready and paid in advance.

For more information contact Deryck (612-377-8968)
djolstad@msn.com

———————
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2016 PTA Plant Sale

on't forget to stop by the
Bryn Mawr School Plant
Sale Friday, May 6 from 10

am to 6 pm on the lawn of Bryn
Mawr Church and Saturday 10 am
to 6 pm at Uptown Heating. We will
have overstock plants, potting soil
AND beautiful PHOTO GREETING
CARDS made by Anwatin Students
for sale.

Anwatin Band Performances

nwatin Marching Band will
be marching though the
eighborhood Friday May 6

at approximately 3 pm. Check our
Facebook page for time updates,
Parents of Anwatin School Students
or Twitter @AnwatinParents. Come
and for a great peifomance!

The band will also have a per-
fommance Thursday May 19 at 7pm
in the school auditorium. All are
welcome.

The WIZ at Anwatin

nwatin Middle School and
AProject SUCCESS present, the

Wiz! Join us Friday, May
27th, 7:00 p.m. and Saturday, May
28th, 7:00 p.m. at Anwatin Middle
School, 256 Upton Ave S, Minneapo-
lis. Starring the 6th, 7th, & 8th grade
actors and technicians of Anwatin
Middle School.

Tickets are $5 and can be pur-

chased at the door. Children 5 and
under are admitted free.

Youth & Schools

Camp in a Van Returns for
Another Summer

ark your calendars! Bryn
Mawr Presbyterian Church
is hosting Camp in a Van

again this summer. Camp will run
Monday, July 11 to Friday July 15.
Hours will be 9 am to 1 pm. Cost
is $75. Camp in a Van is a day camp
run by Presbyterian Clearwater For-
est. Counselors provide fun pro-
gramming for kids who have com-
pleted grades K-5 at the church and
neighborhood parks. More details
to follow in future issues or at
www.brynmawrchurch.org. To regis-
ter call 612.377.5222

Contact Information For
Community Schools

Bryn Mawr Elementary (PreK-5)

252 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2500
brynmawr.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us
Minneapolis Kids School-age Childcare
(at Bryn Mawr School)
612-668-3890
mplskids.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us/
Anwatin Middle School (6-8)

International Baccalaureate and
Spanish Dual Immersion

256 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2450
anwatin.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us

Anwatin Community Education
612-668-2470

www.mplscommunityed.com

Thank you to the sponsors BMNA and Alex Boylan Realtor
and to the generous donors who made the

Bryn Mawr School Silent Auction possible!

Ben and Jerry’s, Black Sheep, Blue Plate Restaurants, Bryn Mawr Market,
Bryn Mawr Pizza and Deli, Cafe Latte, Common Roots Cafe, Cuppa Java,
Davanni’s, Ginger Hop, Great harvest Bread Company, Key’s Cafe,
Kowalski’s, Lund’s and Byerly's, Milda’s Cafe, Noodles, Pat’s Tap,
Pizza Luce, Penn Cycle, Punch Pizza, Rustica, The Egg and I, Third Bird,
True Stone Coffee, Zumbro, Bell Museum, Kiddywampus, MacPhail Center,
MN Historical Society, MN Landscape Arboretum, Mn Zoo, YWCA,
Zero Gravity, North End Hardware, Dave and Margaret Anderson Kelliher,
Bryn Mawr Chiropractic, Bryn Mawr Soap, CLEAR, HIT Results Fitness,
Natural Step Tai Chi, Bobby and Steve’s Auto World, Kenwood Pet Clinic,
Uptown Heating and Cooling, Always Mod, Bibelot, Friedman’s Shoes,
Honeyshine, Ttasca Leather Goods, MSP magazine, Pappagallo,

Red Balloon, Sam’s Club, Schuler Shoes, Trappings, Vivid Interiors,
Wild Rumpus Bookstore, Bryant Lake Bowl, MN Lynx, MN Vikings,
MN Twins, Mn Wild, Park Tavem, Roller Garden, Sky Zone,

St. Louis Park Aquatic Center, St. Paul Saints, Brave New Workshop,
Grand Casino, Guthrie Theater, Illusion Theater, Landmark Theatres,
Park Square Theatre, Showplace Icon, Stages Theater,

Stepping Stone Theatre, Youth Peif o mmance Co.

Bryn Mawr
Plant Pick-Up:

“Last Chance Sale”

Plant Sale - 2016

Thursday, May 5, 2:30-6:30pm
Bryn Mawr Elementary School parking lot

ERYM MAWR

SCHODL

Friday, May 6, 10:00am-6:00pm, Bryn Mawr Church lawn
Saturday, May 7, 10:00am-6:00pm, Uptown Heating
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Spring Events at Sumner Library

Special Events
Wednesday, May 4, 10:30 — 11:30 a.m.
They Played for the Love of the Game:
Untold Stories of Black Baseball in Min-
nesota

For adults and teens. Minnesota
was home to countless talented
African American baseball players.
Hear the stories of unsung heroes
and forgotten stars who battled dis-
crimination and other hardships to
play the game they loved from
author Frank M. White, the son of a
Minnesota black baseball legend.

Presented in collaboration with
Heritage Park Health & Wellness
Center and the University of Min-
nesota African American & African
Studies Department.

This event takes place at Heritage
Park Health & Wellness Center, 1015
N. 4th Avenue.

Thursday, May 5, 6:30 — 7:30 p.m.
Fidgety FairyTales: The Mental Health
Musical

All ages. This family-friendly show
will raise awareness about children’s
mental health. Youth actors use
music and gentle humor to enhance
three reimagined tales: “The Sensa-
tional Hercules” (sensory process-
ing), “Brave Tailor Little” (objects of
inspiration) and “The Princess Who
Never Laughed” (depression).

Presented in collaboration with
Minnesota Association for Children’s
Mental Health.

Thursday, May 19, 6:00 — 7:30 p.m
Master Gardener: Rain Gardening

For adults and teens. A rain garden
is a bowl-shaped garden designed to
absorb excess rainwater run-off from
a house and its associated landscape.

Learn why it’s beneficial for the envi-
ronment, how to make one and
what plants are suitable.

Presented in collaboration with
Hennepin County Master Gardeners,
University of Minnesota Extension.

Ongoing Programming

Thursdays, 5:00-5:30 p.m.

Family Storytime

For children of all ages and their
parent or caregiver. Talk, sing, read,
write and play together in a format
appropriate for young children.
Share books, stories, rhymes, music
and movement.

Fridays, 10:00-10:30 a.m.
Baby Storytime

For children from birth to 24
months and their parent or caregiv-
er. Talk, sing, read, write and play
together in a format designed espe-
cially for babies. Share books, sto-
ries, rhymes, music and movement.

Fridays, 10:45-11:15 a.m.
Childcare Group Storytime

Talk, sing, read, write and play
together in a format appropriate for
the children in your care. Share
books, stories, rhymes, music and
movement.

Mondays and Thursdays, 4:30-7:45 p.m.
and Fridays, 10:00 a.m. -12:00 p.m.
Adult Homework Help

Trained volunteer tutors will help
adults with college homework
assignments in any subject.

Fridays, 10:30 a.m. -12:00 p.m.
Conversation Circle

For adults. Practice your English
and make new friends in an infor-
mal, volunteer-led setting.

Anwatin Middle School and Project SUCCESS present:
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Bryn Mawr Moms on the Search for Good Books & Food

Commodore Bar and Restaurant
Cathedral Hill — 79 Western Avenue N.
St. Paul

f course, we each started
with a cocktail. This entire
review could be written

about the Commodore cocktails. Not
just because of their nostalgic
names—we ordered the Fitzgerald,
Zelda, Dorothy Parker, Commodore,
and Sidecar—but the recipes and
stories of the spirits. The Dorothy
Parker was gin, scotch, vemmouth,
sweet peppers, and lemon—whoo
hoo. They feature many local distill-
eries including gin, vodka, and sour
cherry and orange crema liqueur
from Tallersall, a craft spirit distillery
on Central Avenue in northeast Min-
neapolis.

The Commodore has a storied
history, from its opening as a hotel
with an illegal speakeasy in 1920, to
the reopening of the art deco bar
and restaurant in 2015. In between,
F. Scott and Zelda Fitzgerald stayed
at the hotel while he was writing
The Beautiful and the Damned,
along with writer Sinclair Lewis. Fol-
lowing prohibition, a ground-level
bar opened, attracting guests like
gangsters Ma Barker, Al Capone,
and John Dillinger. And then the
infamous gas explosion in 1978 that

shattered everything but the art
deco bar, which somehow survived.
Even the mirrors remained
uncracked.

The new Commodore Bar and
Restaurant features two dining
rooms, two lounges and two bars.
And the food is good. We started
with salmon tartar, lobster deviled
eggs, and the fries. We admit it, we
gravitate toward fries. The pea and
mushroom risotto was creamy and
delicious. The parmesan chicken
breast came with potato puree, gar-
licky cabbage, mozzarella, and Bing
cherry mustard. The cabbage was a
highlight. The Waldorf salad was
light and refreshing, and the aspara-
gus soup smooth and very flavorful.
Although a bit tough, the pork
schnitzel was tasty.

For dessert, we had the chocolate
soufflé and New York cheesecake
with tart cherries. Both were
scrumptious, but the cheesecake
was the favorite.

We dressed up for our Com-
modore evening, because when
you're in a revered and beautiful
space like that, you should. It was
a dinner worth remembering.

What the Moms are reading now:
Between the World and Me,
by Ta-Nehisi Coates

Friday, May 27th, 7:00 p.m.
Saturday, May 28th, 7:00 p.m.

Anwatin Middle School
256 Upton Ave S, Minneapolis

Staning the 6th, 7th, & 8th grade actors and
technicians of Anwatin Middle School.

Tickets $5 - available at the door.
Children 5 and under free.

Pro]ect\\
SUCCESS

Helping Kids DREAM
with their eyes open!

r l Yhe Bugle will be running its annual tribute to graduates in the
JULY issue. If you or someone you know is a recent or soon-
to-be graduate, be sure to drop an announcement and a

photo in the Bugle box at the Bryn Mawr Market. Include your

name, school, and phone number so we can call with questions.

Or contact us (377-8968, or e-mail bugle@bmna.org) and we will
help you write the interesting particulars of your accomplishments
and plans for the future.

City of Minneapolis Curfews
Age Sun-Thurs  Fri-Sat
Under 12 9:00 pm  10:00 pm
12-14 10:00 pm  11:00 pm
15-17 11:00 pm  12:00 pm
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Are You New to the
Neighborhood?

Contact Your Area Representative
for a Welcome Packet!

Rates: $4.50 minimum (4 lines, approx. 40 characters per line), $.50 per
additional line. Free ads for lost, found, free items, pets & youth ads.

THE BRYN MAWR
NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

2915 Wayzata Bouleva rd, Minneapolis, MN 55405

BMNA Board Members Bugle Corps
President:
Kevin Thompson, president@bmna.org 612-296-5409  Editor
Vice President: JoEllyn B. Jolstad 612-377-8968
Jessica Wiley, vicepresident@bmna.org 612-374-3481  bugle@bmna.org
Treasurer: Neighborhood Coordinator
Dennis Fazio, treasurer@bmna.org 612-910-6611 Patty Wycoff  612-239-1710
Secretary: coordinator@bmna.org
Sandra Gay, secretary@bmna.org 612-374-4606 ~ Police Liaison CCP/SAFE
CPP Coordinator: Rowena Holmes 612-673-2833
Nick Cichowicz, cpp-coordinator@mna.org Rowena Holmes@minneapolismn gov
. Advertising
Area Representatives Deryck Jolstad  612-377-8968
1 G reg Froehle, greg.froehle@bmna.org 612-926-2882  advertising@bmna.org
Dave Holets, dave.holets@bmna.org 612-922-8274 Subscriptions
2 George Seebach, george.seebach@bmna.org 612-670-4111  Kate Olson 612-810-6402
Lynda Shaheen, lynda.shaheen@bmna.org  612-374-4201  subscriptions@bmna.org
Susan Ver rdt, susan.verrett@bmna.org 0612-377-7447 Mailing Address
3 Brian Treece, brian.treece@bmna.org 763-229-3663 ﬁllnsn ::af)ﬁm]\?gdé 54052145
Dennie Juillerat, dennie.juillerat@bmna.org  612-850-5658 Phone PO,
4 Christopher Etz, christopher.etz@bmna.org  612-378-2987  612-767-1876
Joanne Michalec, joanne michalec@mna.org 612-377-3348  Drop Off Box
Matthew Stark, matt.stark@bmna.org 612-377-2211  Bryn Mawr Market,
behind the counter
5 Britta Larson, britta.larson@bmna.org 612-849-1330 Web Site
Beth Turnbull, beth.turnbull@bmna.org 612-423-3033 bmna.org
6Vida Ditter, vida.ditter@bmna.org 612-374-1481 {;?brrnn};sstzfggnm o
Jay Peterson, jay.peterson@bmna.org 012-377-4677 I
Barry Schade, barry.schade@bmna.org 012-203-1758
7 Steve Harvey, steve.harvey@bmna.org 012-374-3613

The Bryn Mawr Bugle is an open-forum newspaper published by the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association.
Content is based entirely on volunteer submissions which may be emailed to bugle@bmna.org. Artides and let-
tersto the editor will be printed at the discretion of the Editor: The Bryn Mawr Bugle is published every month
except January Distribution is free to Bryn Mawr residents; copies are also available at the Bryn Mawr Mar-
ket, Bryn Mawr Mobil and Cuppa Java. Subscriptions are $21 per year. Opinion artides represent the opin-
ion of the writer; not necessarily those of the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association or the Editor of the Bugle.
The Bryn Mawr Bugle will print letters to the editor as space allows. Letters may be edited for length without
altering the letter writer's message. Lettes must be signed by the person who wrote them. Under the law), let-
ter writess, like journalists, may not commit libel, be obscene, reveal names of juveniles accused of crime,
invade personal space, or incile to riot.

Copy deadline for the June issue is May 20!
Display & Classified Ads are due May 20th. Ads must be pre-paid & camera ready.

Call Deryck Jolstad at (612) 377-8968 or djolstad@msn.com for rates.

GENERAL ADVERTISING POLICIES: All ad copy is subject to approval by the paper, which reserves the right to
reject or request changes to an ad. Ad placement does not imply endorsement by the BMNA. The advertiser, not
the paper, is responsible for the truthful content of the ad. Readers use service/product providers at their own
risk and are solely responsible for checking references, state agencies, BBB, etc.

Due Date: 20th of preceding month. Instructions: No ads over the phone
please or accepted without payment. Drop off in the Bugle Box at the Bryn
Mawr Market or email bugle@bmna.org.

Be sure to check references, State Agencies. BBB, etc. and inquire about bonding when using any new service.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

ART - Greg Lecker Art Opening — EVENT

SAVE THE DATE: Art of the West and Southwest; Open-
ing Reception Saturday, March 19, 5-10 pm — Gallery
Immaginé, #183, Northrup King Building, 1500 Jackson
Street NE, Minneapolis Arts District west of Central
Avenue NE and 14th Avenue NE. Gallery Immaginé
hours: Saturdays 12-4 pm, First Thursdays 5-9 pm.

In Bryn Mawr, Visit Bassett Creek Arts, 416 Penn
Avenue South. Visit www.greglecker.com or e-mail
artist at gregelecker@gmail.com.

SERVICES

CONCRETE/BRICK/STONE/MASONRY: Repair or
New - foundations, driveways, sidewalks & steps,
garage slabs, also kitchens & bathrooms. Call Gary
651-423-6606.

SNOW REMOVAL, LAWN CARE, TREE & SHRUB
TRIMMING: Premier Lawn & Snow, Inc. providing
reliable snow removal/lawn care, tree and shrub trim-
ming with quality results for SW Minneapolis since
1987. For prompt estimate call Dennis (952) 545-
8055.

'VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITI

Reimbursed Senior Volunteer Positions: The
Senior Companion and Foster Grandparent Programs
are seeking volunteers 55+ years willing to help seniors
as friendly visitors in their home & outings in the com-
munity OR to help children in school settings as men-
tors and tutors. Volunteers needed in YOUR community!
Tax-free stipend, mileage reimbursements & other ben-
efits. Contact Lisa at, 651-310-9450
lisa.beardsley@lssmn.org.

Volunteer tutors are needed to teach Adult ESL &
GED classes one day per week at Sumner Library. No
previous experience necessary, full training provided.
Must be able to commit to a 3 month period.

For more information, please call John Ashby at
612-377-5399 or jashby@mnliteracy.org

YOUTH SERVICES

Bryn Mawr Resident (2014 SWHS graduate) If you
need help mowing your lawn, contact Jesse at 612-834-
4543.

Hard worker for Odd Jobs My name is Gabe. I am
13 years old and I'm available to mow/weed, walk your
dog, cat sit and babysit. I am saving for a new bike.
Please call if you need any help. Thank you. 612-239-
1710.

COORDINATOR CORNER

My name is Patty Wycoff and | am the
Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Coordinator.
Feel free to contact me at
coordinator@bmna.org or 612-239-1710.

If you are not part of our e-mail list, please sign up at www.bmna.org.

Bugle also available at www.bmna.org

reminder that in addition to being delivered to your doorstep,
the Bryn Mawr Bugle is available online at bmna.org. Click on
the Bugle logo on the home page to read the current edition or
go under the ‘Bugle’ tab to see past editions and to learn more about
advertising rates and submission deadlines.

TR MAMe  Questions about placing an ad or submitting a

story? Email bugle@bmna.org.




